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  THE MAIL BOXER 

 

The summer season is here! Get the bikes out and enjoy 

the road!  

 JUNE BREAKFAST CANCELLED 

 HIAWATHA AND IOWA RALLIES MOVED TO SEPTEMBER 

 MOA NATIONAL RALLY MOVED TO 2021 

 SUE’S COUNTY CHALLENGE - SEE INSIDE 

A prior cold, wet GR/3. 

(pic-TVH) 

http://www.madisonbmwclub.org


Calendar of Events 
 

 

 

 

 
   

JUNE 2020 

CLUB BREAKFAST MEETINGS 
                           Have been postponed 

until further notice.                   

President  
* Dick Olson        bmwrichard2000@yahoo.com 

 Vice President  
* Dawn Feneht       cranevision13@gmail.com 

Secretary  
 * Linda Low               lrlow2@gmail.com 
 

Treasurer  
 * Sue Rihn        sue@beemerhill.com 

 
 
 

Membership Director 
* Jim Low           lowjim09@gmail.com 
Editor  
* Tom Van Horn  tvh@beemerhill.com  
 

Web Master   
  * Jim Harms webmaster@madisonbmwclub.org              

Activities Director 
  * Bert Hefty    bhefty1954@gmail.com 
 

Great River Road Rally Chair  
  * Dick Olson       bmwrichard2000@yahoo.com 

2020 Club Officers and Officials 

FUTURE EVENTS: 

MOST EVENTS MAY BE CANCELLED OR 

RESCHEDULED. BE SURE TO WATCH FOR 

UPDATES REGARDING SWAP MEETS, RAL-

LIES AND SUCH. 

BE SAFE, BE SMART, AND STAY HEALTHY   

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 1 2 3 4 5 6 

7 8 9 10 11 12 13 

14 15 16 17 18 19 20 

21 22 23 24 25 26 27 

28 29 30     

JULY 2020 

NATIONAL MOTORCYCLE MUSEUM                
EVENT  CANCELLED 

Vintage Days 
Anamosa, IA 

BIG LAKE BEEMER BLAST 
Big Snow Resort 
Upper Michigan 

www.bigsnow.com 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

   1 2 3 4 

5 6 7 8 9 10 11 

12 13 14 15 16 17 18 

19 20 21 22 23 24 25 

26 27 28 29 30 31  

mailto:tvh@beemerhill.com


Words from our Intrepid Leader 

 
Locked down greetings, hope everyone is doing well. 
 
Staying put and somewhat inactive is a rough thing to do, especial-
ly when we want to be out riding or doing something productive . 
 
Well GR3...guess we'll leave it at that. 2021 has to be better. 
I think we would have had a good rally, weather wise. Thursday setup would have 
been damp, Friday, Saturday, Sunday looked good on the weather maps that is, 
we'll let it go at this point. 
 
Hopefully things will loosen up a bit on the restrictions by June. 
 
The yearly chatter going around on the MOA site is grass clippings in the road-
way, whatever your views on this, just stay alert when out for a ride. 
 
The Secret of Enjoying a Good Wine: 

1.Open a bottle and allow it to breathe. 
2.If it does not look like its breathing give it mouth-to-mouth. 

 
That's it for this month.  Richard 

Hi members, 
 
I hope all of you are remaining safe at home and virus free during this challenging 
time in our history! As you are well aware all of our Madison BMW events have 
been canceled through September. Hopefully October 4th we can meet for our 
monthly breakfast at Sofra Bistro in Middleton. 
 
I am missing all of the camaraderie that we have during our monthly meetings, GR 
3 rally, our picnic and motorcycle rides. We are a social club and it’s very difficult 
not to spend time talking with you all about motorcycles and other events in our 
lives. 
 
I am truly hoping after the ban is lifted in Wisconsin, we can get together at a park or on a ride just 
to see each other and talk again. Maybe this can occur in June or July? It is so hard to know what 
the future of this virus holds in our daily lives.  
 
Stay safe,    Tsaritsa Dawn 

SECRETARY’S REPORT   (Linda Low) 

Due to the cancellation of the May meeting, there are no Minutes to report - Thank you, Linda! 



All:  I got this from Steve Eliasen at Big Snow.  I have no further info at this time - Ed. 



                             PICS FROM GR/3s PAST….. 
I found these in an old file.  Not sure who took them all - I or Sue prob-

ably - but if any are yours, Thank You!  -Ed. 



ROAD AMERICA MESSAGE: 

Road America announced on May 12 that due to the ongoing COVID-19 

pandemic and the Governor of Wisconsin’s safer-at-home order being set 

to expire May 26 – that the racing portion of the May 29-31 weekend will 

continue, but without fans. MotoAmerica plans to air the event on Fox 

Sports and MotoAmerica Live+ – Check your local listings for times.  

Although Road America and MotoAmerica worked diligently to find an alternative, the task 

proved impossible due to restrictions on public outdoor events. MotoAmerica, however, is 

still planning to return June 26-28, along with all previously scheduled public outdoor activ-

ities, including Vintage MotoFest. 

Customers who have already purchased tickets, camping, or other items, for the May 29-31 

MotoAmerica Superbike Series weekend, are encouraged to hold onto those items for the 

June 26-28 MotoAmerica Superbike Series event weekend.  






